TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 2nd September 2013
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Ruth Crompton

Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Paul Reyner

Councillor Steven Wilcock
Councillor Seb Wilcock 


Councillor Karen Plumb


Also Present

County Councillor Paul White, PC Nigel Keates, Eric Bond – Groundwork Pennine
Apologies

Chairperson Barry Hodgson, Councillor Beverley Robinson, Councillor Raymond Clough , Councillor Adrian Foulkes PCSO Trish Thompson 
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 1st July were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Reyner, seconded by Cllr  Plumb
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters
PC Keates advised that the rime figures were: Burglary other than a dwelling – 2, Vehicle rime – 1, Assaults domestic related – 2, assaults, other – 1 and there were 7 logs of anti social behaviour.

PC Keates advised everyone to be more vigilant about locking outhouses and sheds as there has been more thefts of bicycles and other vehicles.  All alerts are available on rural watch.  There are particular targets on thefts from sheds. There are more rural watch sings up and the police are giving crime prevention advice; they are also in contact with Friends of Ball Grove with reference to the camping and fishing that has been an issue recently at Ball Grove and the travellers did not cause any damage whilst they were at Ball Grove and left the area clean and tidy.  There will be the usual anti social behaviour patrols, and the group outside the library have already been spoken to and seem to be a good bunch of people.  Cllr Reyner thinks that it is good to see the police presence in the village more often.
PC Keates left the meeting at the end
County Councillor Paul White
CCllr Paul White will follow-up the issue of the man in the goad shed on Rock Lane, as he has already been served an eviction notice.
PCSO Thompson has been to visit Suff Studio’s as a result of a complaint.  They seemed to be in the process of putting up sound proofing, but CCllr White will also give an update on this issue at the next meeting.

Adele has done an invoice to Pendle Council for the funding of the planters and plants as requested, and this money should follow very soon.

CCllr White has received a complaint about the white lining recently done on Winewall as it looks a mess.  He is looking into it.

Adele reminded CCllr White of the on-going issue with the depression in the road near to Cemetery House.  CCllr White will look into this and report back.
CCllr White left the meeting at 7.15pm
Eric Bond – Groundwork Pennine

Eric attended the meeting to raise the risks of flooding in Trawden, and to show the hotspots that are monitored.  He advised that they had received funding for about 13 years which has been used to educate people on how to use water wisely.  They are now looking at flooding.  The beck which runs through Trawden is monitored daily, and recorded.  The Environment Agency is concerned about the increased risk of flash flooding, and brought with him some products that he advised some people could see the benefit of if they are in a high risk area.  He had a toilet plug for any down stairs toilets (this will stop sewerage backing up and flowing into the property).  Pendle Council will supply sandbags where required, but residents can purchase their own which is full of gel so it is compact for storage.  Once it has been wet, it swells to fill the bag.  Flood gates are available for plastic doors which can be deployed in around 5 minutes to stop water coming in around doors.  There is a replacement air brick which stops the cavity of the house filling up with water, an air brick cover is also available.  These products are available from the National flood Forum website.  Cllr Steven Wilcock praised the EA for the action to avoid flooding, as he and his neighbours get text messages to warn them of imminent flooding.  Eric was thanked for his attendance at the meeting.

Residents Issues

There were no residents in attendance at the meeting
11/2013
Matters Arising
Lengthsman
Adele to ask Granville to cut the Millennium garden, as well as the left hand wall where the steps are at the bottom of Back Lane.  The new residents of the bungalow are willing to plant something there.
North West in Bloom

Adele has received a letter to advise that Trawden have won a prize.  It was proposed that Cllr’s Crompton and Robinson attend the ceremony in October to receive this prize.  Thanks and congratulations were given to cllr Robinson for all her hard work again this year on the project.

Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that there is nothing much happening at the meeting at the moment, except that George Bachelor has finally received approval for the planning application he has put in for his field at Bough Gap.
Allotments
Cllr’s Plumb and Foulkes are to do an allotment inspection before the next meeting and give feedback on any issues arising.  It was suggested that all councillors are given the up-to-date waiting list at the beginning of the financial year.  If anyone is desperate for an allotment, there are some available at Priestfield Avenue at Colne.
Parish Matters

PC Keates advised that part of the wall, near to the entrance of the Recreation Ground is down.  Adele to report.
Cllr Hartley advised that Cllr Clough was not at the meeting as he had been admitted to hospital with pneumonia.  He advised that he would go and visit him, and Cllr Reyner would join him.  Adele asked that they purchase a card and gift and Cllr Hartley would be reimbursed for these.

Adele has been asked for the Spid locations by Lancashire County Council as we are to be added to their schedule.  Cllr Reyner confirmed that these were at the bottom of Cotton Tree Lane, on Skipton Road at the bottom of Lachman Road and at the bottom of Dean Street.  Adele to forward this on.

Pc Keates advised that he is thinking of doing some education to drivers about using their mobile phones whilst driving.  This was thought that it was a good idea.
Planning Applications
Case Number: 13/13/0383P

Proposal: Full: Demolition of a conservatory and erection of a two storey extension and a single storey extension to the rear.

Address: 5 Park Cottages Hollin Hall Trawden Colne BB8 8PT

The councillors had no issues with this planning application.
Case Number: 13/13/0427P

Proposal: Full: Erection of 6 dwellings (3 pairs of semi detached houses).

Address: Land At Green Meadow Colne Road Trawden Colne BB8 8PF

There were concerns about this application as the road is very narrow, it is well used school route, it will increase the number of cars using this already busy and narrow road, the access to the site is on a bend, there were concerns that there would be an increased risk of flooding to houses already erected at Green Meadow and on Colne Road.
Correspondence

Bank statement received
Colne and District committee meeting agendas received for the meetings taking place on 8th August and 5th September

Time sheet received from Granville for March, April and May

Notice received that the diversion order of footpaths 82, 83 and 88 have been permitted

Notice of Application to correct the land register for common land L183 (Boulsworth Hill including Deerstone Moor and Will Moor, that Will Moor Clough be removed from the register

Notice received that a diversion order for footpath 110 at Alderhurst End has been received
Advice received at Trawden has been successful in gaining an award at the North West in Bloom, and an invitation for attendees at the prize giving

E-mail received about over-hanging trees onto the garages at the rear of Cotton tree Lane.  I’ve asked the resident who has complained to either speak direct to the tenant, or let me know who it is, and I’ll contact them
Organisation restructure information sent through from Pendle Borough council

Town and Parish Conference to take place on 9th November at County Hall

Press Release received from Pendle Borough Council advising that collections of rubbish and recycling will be made on the same day of the week, but may be at a different time
Details received asking whether TFPC is still interested in being part of the Fair Trade Group.  If so, someone may need to attend the meeting.  More details to follow

12/2013

Finance
Cheque number 1121 for £281.22 was issued to Adele Waddington for August salary
Cheque number 1122 for £19.99 was issued to Adele Waddington for August Expenses
Cheque number 1123 for £90.24 was issued to JRB Enterprise for dog gloves
Cheque number 1124 for £264.50 was issued to Granville Bentley for July hours
Cheque number 1125 for £275 was issued to Granville Bentley for June hours
Cheque number 1126 for £8.80 was issued to Pendle Borough Council for colour copying done for NWIB folder
Meeting closed 9.05pm

Next meeting 7th October 2013, 7pm prompt
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Dates for future meetings
4th November

2nd December
